Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District One announces a public hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: November 16, 2010, Open House, 6:00 p.m.; Formal Presentation, 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: LaBelle Civic Center, 481 W. Hickpochee Avenue, LaBelle, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The hearing is held to afford interested people an opportunity to express their views regarding the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of Financial Project ID: 417878 2 22 01, otherwise known as the State Road (S.R.) 29 Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The project limits include S.R. 29 from north of S.R. 82 to south of County Road 80A in Collier and Hendry Counties. Proposed improvements include widening the existing two lanes to four lanes. Project information will be on display for public comment. The no-build alternative is a viable alternative and will remain so throughout the remainder of the PD&E Study. Right-of-way will be required to construct the proposed widening and related stormwater ponds. Design, right-of-way acquisition and construction phases of this project are currently unfunded.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Tony Sherrard, Project Manager at (863)519-2304 or e-mail: antone.sherrard@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this hearing is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the hearing by contacting Mr. Sherrard. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact Tony Sherrard, Project Manager at (863)519-2304 or e-mail: antone.sherrard@dot.state.fl.us.
